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To: County Judge and Commissioners
From: Monika Arris, Director of Budget & Finance
Date: August1, 2024

Re: Order Amending 2018 Tax Note

In June of 2018 the County sold a one-year Tax Note to fund the Plano Sub-Courthouse
improvements and  renovations, JP/Constable Precinct 2  building, Elections
Equipment/Technology and the expansion of the existing Medical Examiner building for a total
of $18.1 million. The tax note reached full maturity on August 15, 2019 and has been paid in full.

The existing Medical Examiner Building is no longer going to be expanded. The County is building
a new Medical Examiner Facility. Due to this change, | am requesting the language on the order
authorizing issuance of the tax note be amended from expansion of the existing building to
construction of a new Medical Examiner facility.

The order authorizing the issues of the tax note for the Plano Sub-Courthouse included language
for renovating and constructing County buildings for the Collin County Tax Office relocation. This
project has been completed. | am requesting the language regarding the Plano Sub-Courthouse
be amended to “renovating and constructing County buildings for the Collin County Sub
Courthouse.” The funding will then be utilized for permanent improvement projects for the
Plano 900 and 920 buildings.



